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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas R. Raab, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Finance 
Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: May 15, 2019 
Re: FY 2019 Third Quarter Revolving Report 

Please find attached the FY 2019 Third Quarter Revolving Report. All of our revolving accounts 
ended the third quarter in the “black”. They are trending as expected at this time of year.  

In terms of the Lunch program, Federal and State reimbursements totaling about $15,000 for 
March hadn’t been posted as of March 31, so I am not concerned about a low balance at this 
particular moment in time.  

The FACE program continues to maintain strong programming while remaining on solid fiscal 
ground.  

While the balances of the Kindergarten revolving accounts seem a bit high, remember that these 
include $50,000 in deposits for the FY 2020 kindergarten program. Once the schools merge in 
September, I’ll consolidate the two kindergarten revolving accounts into one at Cedar School. 

 Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 
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